COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:

February 11, 2013
TO:

Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman County Board of Supervisors 

Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation Public Works 



& Transit Committee

FROM:
Brian Dranzik, Interim Director, Department of Transportation 

SUBJECT:
Award of three Highway Safety Improvement Grants with the Wisconsin Department of Transportation.
POLICY

Chapter 56 of the Milwaukee County Administrative Code requires authorization from the County Board to accept state or federal discretionary grant awards.

BACKGROUND

The Highway Safety Improvement Program (HSIP) through the State Department of Transportation (WIDOT) funds highway safety projects at sites that have experienced a high crash history. Emphasis is on low-cost options that can be implemented quickly. The overall objective of HSIP is to develop and implement, on a continuing basis, stand-alone safety projects designed to reduce the number and severity of crashes on all streets and highways (state and local). The federal funding ratio for HSIP funds is usually 90%, requiring a 10% match of state and/or local funds.

MCDOT has been awarded three HSIP grant agreements through the Highway Safety Improvement program by authority under Section 86.25(1), (2) and (3) of the Wisconsin State Statutes for the following intersections:
· Traffic roadway modifications and signal improvements are proposed in the intersection of CTH G and CTH S to improve the visibility of the signals and provide better geometrics for improved driver safety through the intersection.  This agreement is for a total cost of $579,633 of which the County’s portion is 10% or $57,963.

· Traffic roadway modifications and signal improvements are proposed in the intersection of CTH U and CTH BB to improve the visibility of the signals and provide better geometrics for improved driver safety through the intersection. This agreement is for a total cost of $608,135 of which the County’s portion is 10% or $60,814.

· There are three intersections within a short distance of each other creating driver confusion along CTH Y at South Pennsylvania Avenue, South Whitnall Avenue. (west intersection) and South Whitnall Avenue (east intersection).  Improvements are proposed to these three intersections to improve the visibility of the signals and provide better geometrics for improved driver safety through the intersections. This agreement is for a total cost of $966,248 of which the County’s portion is 10% or $96,625.  There will be fiscal effect for the 2013 budget; however, county funding will be required in the future capital budgets to match grant proceeds.
RECOMMENDATION

The Interim Director of the Department of Transportation is recommending that authority be granted to execute these three HSIP project grant agreements.          . 

Report Prepared by:  Clark Wantoch, Director of Highway Operations
Approved by:

___________________________

Brian Dranzik, Interim Director

Department of Transportation 
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Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors


Don Taylor, Interim Director, Department of Administrative Services


Craig Kammholz, Fiscal and Budget Administrator, DAS

Clark Wantoch, Director of Highway Operations

Pam Bryant, Capital Finance Manager, Office of the Comptroller 

James Martin, Fiscal and Budget Analyst, Department of Administrative Services

